

RETIREMENT

A well loved Dolwyddelan resident retired in November this year. After eighteen and a half years as a Lollipop Lady, **Heddwen Davies** gets to have a 'lie in.'

Heddwen has worked for Conwy Council for over 30 years; 15 as a home carer, followed by her years assisting local children to safely cross the road.

It's not just the children who will miss seeing Heddwen, sheltering from the Welsh wind and rain in the village bus stop, morning and afternoon. Many villagers have stopped for a chat over the years or enjoyed a cheery wave as they drove (slowly) past.

We wish Heddwen a very happy retirement.

Friday Lunch Club

The pavilion **Friday Lunch Club** is currently meeting at the **Gwydyr pub** for lunch every **Friday** at **12.30** (everyone is welcome). We are very grateful to Sarah and Peter for their hospitality and welcome.

We are also planning a Christmas Lunch at the **Dragonfly Café** (on the A5) on **Friday 14th December**. Places are limited, so names and a £5 deposit to **Eunice** or **Nen** as soon as possible please.

Youth Service

Local Christmas cards will be accepted again this year for village delivery.

Between the 7th and 14th December
There is a new location to drop off your cards; a post box outside 1 Bron Llan
(to the right of Spar)

